
05/02/2024 
The Master’s Mission International 

Developers of International Disciple-making Movement Leaders 
115 Silver Street, Waterville, Maine 04901 

 
Hello from Waterville, Maine U.S.A., where Daisy and I currently call home, work and enjoy Gods bountiful grace and 
mercies.  
 

 
 
Waterville is a vibrant city with a small-town feel settled on the west banks of the Kennebec River with an approximate 
population of 16,000 souls.  
 
After landing at Logan Airport in Boston MA by 8:00 pm on Saturday (04/27) Daisy and I stayed at a local Hotel where I 
suffered severely with nausea, body aches, jet-lag and sheer exhaustion through Monday noon-time. Praise God my loving 
wife was there to care for me. We took the three-hour drive home Monday afternoon where I stayed on Tuesday and 
recuperated while Daisy returned to her job. By Wednesday I was back to work and feeling like a new-man! Thank you, 
Jesus! 
 
The mission was an absolute success! We trained six groups of disciple-making movement leaders, approximately 120 
students, in five cities through-out the country. This included several local flights and some long road travel, a little tiring 
however, life and ministry transformation occurred for all who were involved. The presence of the Holy-Spirit was powerfully 
undeniable!  These students, their churches and families send love and gratitude for your prayers and financial support that 
make this all possible for them. Allow me to share just one testimony out of the many we have received: 
 
“We praise God for the grace and the strength that He has granted to Papa Chico to minister to our leaders in the past 
weeks here in Ethiopia. Our leaders have been equipped, empowered and challenged by the truth of the scriptures. And I 
believe that their lives and ministries will never be the same again. Thank you, thank you and thank you!!!”  

–Pastor Samson Welde Mariam, Vice President EUC. 
 
May God bless you all for your faithful prayers, partnership, support and encouragement in ministry.  
 
Grace and peace, 
Rev. Paul L. Parker 
A.K.A. Pastor “Chico” 
Email: pastorchicop@gmail.com 
Web:  www.themastersmissioninternational.org  
Ph.: 1-207-592-5911 
Mail: 115 Silver Street, Waterville, ME 04901 
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